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Anna Wynn

From: Elizabeth Burdick
Sent: Thursday, December 19, 2024 8:19 AM
To: Anna Wynn
Subject: FW: Letter of Opposition of Cashman/GFI special permit

New public comment exhibit 
 
Regards, 
Liz Burdick 
Director of Land Use & Planning 
Town of Ledyard 
741 Colonel Ledyard Highway, Ledyard, CT 06339 
Telephone: (860) 464-3215 ~ Email: planner@ledyardct.org TOWN HALL HOURS: MON-THURS, 7:30AM – 4:45PM  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Val <jhazlin@comcast.net> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 18, 2024 7:20 PM 
To: Elizabeth Burdick <planner@ledyardct.org> 
Subject: LeƩer of OpposiƟon of Cashman/GFI special permit 
 
Dec 18, 2024 
 
Valerie and James Hazlin 
52 HurlbuƩ Road 
Gales Ferry, CT 06335 
 
Ledyard Planning and Zoning Commissioners Liz Burdick, Ledyard Director Land use and Planning Ledyard, CT 
 
Dear Commissioners and Ms. Burdick, 
 
We are respecƞully wriƟng in strong opposiƟon to the Cashman/GFI proposed implementaƟon of a quarry at Mt. 
Decatur. 
 
My husband and I have lived at 52 HurlbuƩ Road for 50 years, raised our two children here and are enjoying our 
reƟrement here.  We love the quiet neighborhood, enjoy walking daily through the district and beyond.  No worries 
about breathing air polluted with silica dust, no worries of our peaceful village being disturbed by blasƟng, rock crushing, 
increased truck traffic. 
 
We also live next to the railroad tracks.  We are worried what an increase in rail traffic will do to our 1827 house and 
wonder how much silica dust will come from passing trains filled with crushed stone. 
 
I cite the following regulaƟons as they pertain to my concerns: 
 
Special Permit Criteria 
11.3.4 C.  Excessive noise 
11.3.4 B.  Increased traffic and noise generated by addiƟonal truck traffic 
11.3.4 E.  Loss of exisƟng historical assets as well as neighborhood character 
11.3.4 D.  Loss of property values in the surrounding neighborhood 
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Thank you for your Ɵme 
 
Valerie nad James Hazlin  
 


